

The Porterfields to South Sudan Prayer Letter
September/October 2020 Update

Dear friends & family,

We are so grateful for all the many prayers on our behalf these past few months! With both my wife and I contracting the Coronavirus, our lives have been topsy turvy of late. We are grateful for God's great grace and for how He has carried our family through.

Carlos Ramos, pastor and overseer of our South American churches, is currently experiencing symptoms of COVID-19. Please keep him and his family in your prayers at this time. They are working to get him tested as well as admitted into a hospital that can care for his health needs. Even amidst the ongoing pandemic, God's work is still taking place. The main church in Yaritagua is meeting in 78 different homes around the city, and each of the national pastors throughout the other regions of the country are able to hold services in some form or another.

The church building project in Venezuela continues to move forward. It has been a blessing to watch churches and individuals give to this need even amidst the difficulty that our nation is experiencing economically. We only need \$1,000 to meet our goal of \$5,000. If you are interested in giving to this project which we have discussed at length in previous letters, please let us know. We would be happy to provide additional information or answer any questions you may have.

The work in Africa continues forward. God has enabled us to complete a small series of mini projects recently such as the purchase of new motor bikes for several of our pastors and the building of a shelter for the church in Adjuman. Praise God for His provision. As Hudson Taylor once stated, "God's work done in God's way will never lack God's supply." Please take time to read the ASSIST update from our nationals which also includes pictures of the new motor bikes.

Thank you again for your support, friendship, and prayers! We have been praying for all of you. It is a blessing to be able to partner with you in the Lord's work.

The Porterfields



Answered Prayer!

*God's provision for the motor bikes and shelter in Adjuman

Prayer Requests

*Healing for Carlos Ramos *Remaining money for church building in Venezuela to be raised

SENDING CHURCH
Rich Creek Baptist
Spanishburg WV
Pastor Jamie Mattox
www.richcreekbaptistchurch.com

Contact Us!

eric.e.porterfield@gmail.com PO Box 1102, Princeton WV 24740 (304) 487-5551 or (304) 320-8802 www.blind-faith-ministries.com